
Submitter: Mike  Lee 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Natural Resources and 
Wildfire 

Measure, Appointment or 
Topic: 

SB769 

Hunting lions with hounds can be an effective wildlife management tool when 

conducted responsibly and within regulated frameworks. It helps maintain a balanced 

ecosystem by controlling lion populations in areas where they may become 

overabundant, potentially causing imbalances in prey species and impacting 

biodiversity. Hound hunting allows for targeted removal of specific individuals, 

particularly problem lions that pose a risk to human settlements or livestock, without 

indiscriminately harming the entire population. It also provides an opportunity for 

conservation funding, as regulated hunts can generate revenue for wildlife protection 

efforts and local communities. Additionally, using hounds for tracking allows hunters 

to monitor lion movements and gather valuable data, aiding conservationists in 

understanding lion behavior and habitat needs. When properly managed, hound 

hunting can contribute to the long-term sustainability of both lion populations and the 

broader ecosystems they inhabit. 


